
Pastor’s
Corner

Pope Leo’s
Ponderings

Monday, May 19
6:30 p.m.                       KofC Exemplification/Meeting      
Tuesday, May 20
9:00 a.m.                       Quilting Ministry
5:30 p.m.                       Holy Eucharist 
                                       (For Bob & Pat Roland by Vickie Halsey)
6:00 p.m.                       Rosary After Mass
6:00 p.m.                       Ladies Board Meeting
6:30 p.m.                       Rosary Making- Parish Hall
6:30 p.m.                       Choir Practice
Wednesday, May 21    
8:00 a.m.                       Holy Eucharist
                                       (For +Salomon Valverde by Frank & Rosa
                                       Valverde) 
6:00 p.m.                       Nursery Meeting-Sts. Joachim & Anne
                                       Conference Room
Thursday, May 22        
5:30 p.m.                       Holy Eucharist
                                         (For Special Intention by Sandy Chado)
Friday, May 23              
10:00 a.m.                      Mom’s Group
12:15 p.m.                     Holy Eucharist
                                           (For +Deanna Sulzman by St. Martha’s)                              
Saturday, May 24         
3:30 p.m.                       Confession
5:00 p.m.                       Holy Eucharist
                                       (For +Joseph & Patricia Giromini by Ramona 
                                       Giromini)
Sunday, May 25            
9:00 a.m.                       Holy Eucharist
                                       (For +John & Donnie Gilmore by Mike & Carol 
                                       Coulter)
11:30 a.m.                     Holy Eucharist
                                       (For The People of God)      

                           Looking Ahead....
May 26                           Parish Office Closed-Memorial Day
May 27                           Quilting Ministry
                                          Reborn Baptism Class
May 29                           Pastoral Council Meeting
May 31/June1               UCA Pledge Weekend
June 1                             Confirmation Mass- 9:00 a.m.
June 4                             Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament
                                        Senior Enrichment

Stewardship of Treasure:  May 10-11, 2025

 Cash/Checks:  $12,978.86
Online:  $ 6,650.79
Total:  $19,629.65

Thank you for your trust in God’s provision!

605 38TH STREET        Canyon, TX 79015

Parish Office
Office Hours:
Monday-Thursday
9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Friday-9:00 a.m. - Noon
Phone: (806)655-3302
Parish Email:
parish@stannsofcanyon.org 
Parish Website:
www.stannsofcanyon.org

FIFTH  SUNDAY  OF  EASTER                  MAY 18, 2025

St. Ann’s Parish Family is a dynamic Catholic community in Canyon, Texas that serves God and neighbor by knowing and sharing our gifts through
Christ-centered liturgy, faith formation, spirituality, and intentional togetherness in the sacramental life.

Next Week at St. Ann’s 
May 19 - 25

(Any changes to this schedule will be announced via Flocknote)
Newly chosen Pope Leo XIV hasn’t yet spoken at a graduation but
from his life and experience, our graduates (and all of us!) might glean
some good advice for the present and the future:

Listen to God and Others: Noted for his listening skills, the new
pope is already urging us to build bridges by listening to each
other rather than shouting at one another. 
Let Faith Guide You: His selection as pope, the first American, is a
testament to the power of faith and its power to give us purpose
in shared mission. Make faith — including prayer, going to Mass,
nurturing Catholic friendships, and learning more — the central
non-negotiable of your life. 
Live the Authentic Gospel: Pope Leo is aware of how many have
watered down or twisted the Gospel for their own purposes. The
Gospel of Christ and the Church’s proclamation of it is the answer
to our longings beyond the fads, the false, and the fake. 
Serve Others: Pope Leo’s career as a missionary in Peru suggests a
strong emphasis on service and compassion. He turned down
Harvard to move to serve the poor. Graduates can use their skills
to help those most in need. 
Be Open to Change: Pope Leo went from priest to pope in just ten
years! His story encourages graduates to be open to the wisdom
and inspiration that change brings, both intellectually and
spiritually.

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Welcome Kenzie!
We are excited to welcome Kenzie Hudson to the St. Ann’s staff. Wife
of Patrick and mom of little Hank, Kenzie comes to us with an
extensive background in all things technology. Originally from
Fredericksburg, Kenzie and her family live in Happy. Kenzie will be in
charge of our website and social media as well as “behind-the-scenes
technology things.”
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
New DRE Needed- Repeat
Our wonderful DRE, Chris Hall, has announced that she wants to be
more of an available grandma to her grandkids. If you have experience
as a catechist and want information about this fulltime position as
Director of Religious Education, please email me directly as soon as
possible: frscott@stannsofcanyon.org

Fr. Scott



We would like to thank St. Ann’s parish for opening their arms
to our family during my husband’s illness, death and funeral
service. Our heartfelt gratitude goes to Fr. Scott, Dcn. Beck who
presided over the service, Mary Knox who graciously coordinated
things, musicians, staff and thoughtful ladies who provided a
meal. We thank you all for your love, prayers, gifts and visits
during Mickey’s long and difficult illness and death. The Lord
sustained us through you.
p.p. ~Michelle Brisendine & Family

Summer Camp
Our summer camp registration and payment link are
 now available on the parish website. The early bird 
price is $300 per person until June 15 & after that it is $325 until the July 15
registration deadline.  If you have any questions about the registration
process please email identitycatholiccamps@gmail.com or you can call
Angela Asbill at the Parish Office, 806-655-3302.
Ice-Cream Churn Off 2025
Our annual ice-cream churn off fundraiser is scheduled for Sunday, June
8th from 6:30-8pm in the Parish Hall. Please look for contest entry forms
in the Narthex that can be handed into the parish office during regular
business hours or you can scan and email them to
aasbill@stannsofcanyon.org. We can't wait to try this year's contest
entries! 

Parents of children in grades PreK-6th grade, please
take a few minutes to complete the survey by scanning
one of the QR code below. Your feedback is important
to us—we can't grow and improve without
understanding the areas where we need to do better.

Give Now Second
Collections

Beginning May 1, our parish transitioned to a new online giving
platform. As of April 30, any automatic payments set up through
eCatholic have stopped. To continue your contributions, please
take a moment to set up a new account with ParishSoft using
the QR codes below:

(Offertory & Capital Campaign)
If you have any questions, please contact the Parish Office at
 806-655-3302. Thank you for your patience as we make this

much-needed upgrade. We’re confident you’ll find the new system
as helpful and user-friendly as we do!

Online Giving Change

Stewardship Corner
Thank you to everyone who participated in our Ministry Fair! We
are overjoyed to see so many of you say “yes” to God’s call to
serve. Ministry leaders will be reaching out to those who signed
up between now and the end of May. Please be open to their calls
and prayerfully consider how you can begin or continue serving
in your new ministry. Your "yes" is a powerful act of stewardship
—sharing your time and talents to build up the Body of Christ!
This week, we will also be sending out a short Ministry Fair
Survey. Your feedback will help us understand what worked well
and what we can improve as we plan for the next fair. Thank you
for your continued support and participation!

Event Staff Needed
With the addition of new facilities and a growing parish community, we are
now looking for a few individuals to join our Event Staff team.
To better support events held in our new spaces, we now require an Event
Staff member to be present during all rentals. This ensures that any
questions or issues that arise can be promptly addressed by a
knowledgeable staff person.
This is a paid position. Applicants must be 18 years of age or older.
For more information, or to express interest, please contact Amber at
parish@stannsofcanyon.org or call the Parish Office at 806-655-3302.

Around the Parish.......
New Usher Training
THIS Sunday- 10:30 a.m.

Each Mass requires a team of people in order to run smoothly.
Our Ushers help  assist church members and visitors with a
positive and welcoming experience during church services. This
includes tasks like helping people find seating, distributing
bulletins or programs, collecting offerings, and maintaining
order and a clean environment. 

Those interested should come to the
training or contact 

David Rohrbach, 806-676-9077 or
Manuel Vega, 806-654-0474

Thank you for
 your support!

English Spanish

Happy
Anniversary

Dcn. Dave &
 Mary Rausch

May 25

UCA Pledge Weekend 
May 31 - June 1

 This year’s theme is “Rebuild My Church. In a vision,
God spoke these words to St. Francis of Assisi. At
first, St. Francis believed he was being called to
physically rebuild a broken-down church. But over
time, he came to understand that God’s call was
much deeper- He was asking Francis to rebuild the
Church through people, faith and spiritual renewal.
Your help is needed to rebuild the Church- by
supporting our priests, deacons and people. Your
generous contribution will help strengthen our
parish and our diocese in this important mission.

mailto:identitycatholiccamps@gmail.com
mailto:aasbill@stannsofcanyon.org


Second Annual Knights of Columbus
St. Ann's Council #7840
Pickleball Tournament 

Saturday, May 31 
Time: Registration 8:00a.m.; 8:30, begin play first wave,
second wave and brackets times to be announced.
Tournament ends at 3:00 p.m. 

Where: Amarillo National Tennis Center (ANTC), 
5000 Bell Street, Amarillo
 
Fee: $50 per participant, registration required before 6:00 p.m.,
Saturday, May 24, to establish brackets. T-shirts & Meal by KofC
are part of the registration. Packet pickup will be the day of
event 40 min. prior to play at the ANTC 

PICKLEBALL TOURNAMENTPICKLEBALL TOURNAMENT

QR 
CODE 
FOR 
SIGN-UP

Knights of Columbus
St. Ann's Council #7840 in Canyon
Email kofc7840@stannsofcanyon.org

Donut delivery dates are open. Please consider volunteering by
picking up our weekly order at Got Donuts in Canyon and

delivering them to the 
church by 8:45 AM. 

(Donuts have already been purchased.)
Sign up using the QR code below or on our parish website,

parish@stannsofcanyon.org

Volunteer Spotlight

THIS Sunday at 10:15 a.m.

Wednesday, May 21 at 6:00 p.m.
Both held in the Sts. Joachim & Anne Conference room

Nursery Workers needed
Current Nursery workers AND those interested in
becoming part of the Nursery Ministry, need to please be
present at one of the following meetings:

Working in the Nursery is a PAID POSITION. If you are
interested, you must be at least 15 years old, pass a
background check  and be willing to go through Safe
Environment Training required by the Diocese. For
questions or if you are interested, please call Bernadette
Thooft  at (507) 530-8363.

Baptism Registration Meeting
THIS Weekend-After each Mass 

Those seeking Baptism for their child or who
have been asked to be a Godparent at our parish
or another should attend this quick,
informational meeting! It is required by the
church and only takes a few minutes.

The Transfiguration of
Christ

May is the
 Month of Mary

Catholics thoroughout all the world
celebrate and honor the Virgin Mary
for her crucial role in the salvation of
the world: saying “yes” to the Word
becoming flesh through her.

EVERY first Saturday of the month the
Knights of Columbus lead the rosary in
the church beginning at 4:30 p.m. (right

before the 5:00 p.m. Mass) 

Each Tuesday after the 5:30
p.m. Mass (not only in May) we
pray the rosary in the church. 

P lease Join Us For Rosary Making 
Tuesday, May 20, at 6:30 p.m.

Students from the CSC will be leading a rosary making
class at St. Ann’s in the Parish Hall. 

All supplies, snacks and fellowship provided. 
Plese RSVP to Terri, plc@stannsofcanyon.org or call the

Parish Office, 806-655-3302.

Calling All Seniors 60+
St. Helen’s Outreach is opening a Senior Enrichment
Center to involve and engage the senior community in
our area. Starting with St. Ann’s parishioners, the center
will be open every Wednesday from 10 AM to 2:30 PM
and will gather in the New Parish Parlor. This new
service intends to improve mental health, increase
physical activity, promote social engagement, and
provide access to nutritious meals for the seniors within
our community. Programs like the Senior Enrichment
Center have proven successful and benefit all
participating seniors.. The Senior Enrichment Center
offers meals, fellowship, activities, education, and more
to help you navigate this new chapter. For more
information, contact Marla Gales at
sthelensoutreach@gmail.com or (806)476-0204.



June 2025

If you are scheduled and unable to be present, please find someone to take your place.


